



Monday 8th June 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

Following the announcement from Public Health England that the Covid-19 R rate has risen to 1.01 in the North West, on behalf of the Governing Body, I am writing to advise you that we have made the difficult decision to delay the re-opening of school to the Year 6 pupils from today.

I understand that for many, this news will be disappointing, However, please be assured that this decision to delay the re-opening has not been taken lightly. If the R value is greater than 1, the virus will spread more rapidly and I am sure you will agree that the safety of both your children and the staff remains the highest priority.

At this stage, we cannot give you a date for re-opening, but once I know more, I will of course keep you informed.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your ongoing support.

Yours sincerely,

Mr. G. Oates

Headteacher

Mr. A. Gregori

Chair of Governors